	[image: image1.jpg]



	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 21st November 2016

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30pm-9pm, School Staff Room


Minute of Meeting
Parents:      Margaret Davidson (Chairperson) (MD), Julian Maunder, Margaret Ogilvie, Alan Denison (AD), Diego Mejias-Morffe, Colm O’Riordan (CO), Babu John, Pamela Burney, Jennifer Scott, Elizabeth Halliday, Hayley Barr (HB)
Pupil:

Conor O’Riordan

Teachers:  
Alison Murison (Head Teacher)

    
Councillors:
Alex Nicol (AN)
  
    

Apologies:  
Erik Aasterud, Anna Bokedal, Cllr Jenny Laing, Alison Campbell, John Anderson, Tania Davidson, Cllr Ross Thomson
1. Welcome 

MD thanked everyone for coming and passed on apologies.

2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting of 12th September 2016
The minute of the previous meeting was approved with no corrections as a fair and accurate record. Proposer CO, seconder by HB.
3. Outstanding Actions/Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting
· Psychology Lab: It has been established that Sarah-Jayne Blackmore is no longer available for bookings for at least 2 years. MM commented that there is local expertise in Aberdeen City Council and offered to explore this possibility with a view to attending a parent council meeting/event to talk on this subject.
Action: M Murison

· Parent Council Logo: It agreed that a competition would be arranged to ask pupils to design a logo that would convey the distinctiveness and function of the parent council. MM undertook to ask that the Art, Design, and Technology Faculty take this forward.
Action: M Murison

· Constitution: MD reported that the Parent Teacher Association has not yet finalised its mission statement, and has requested that the parent council defer discussion until the next meeting. MD would continue to liaise with the parent teacher association and include this as an agenda item in January 2017.

Action: M Davidson

· Parent Council and School Website: MD has worked with Mr Martin to upload parent council documents to the website, who has agreed to upload documents in the future received from the parent council chairperson. The parent council noted its appreciation of Mr Martin’s skill and contribution. 
4. Attainment – Insight Demonstration

MM tabled and spoke to a series of graphical data relating to various measures of attainment of the school, benchmarked against local, national and “virtual comparators” (a sample group of school leavers from schools in other local authorities who have similar characteristics to the school leavers from the school in question). Data were presented in both single years and in trend analysis form, and illustrated the 4 national measures:
· Improving attainment in literacy and numeracy 

· Increasing post-school participation 

· Improving attainment for all 

· Tackling disadvantage by improving the attainment of lower attainers relative to higher attainers. 

The data showed that Aberdeen Grammar School is in line with the virtual comparator and above the national picture for many of the national measures, although the lowest 20% attaining students were equivalent with the virtual comparator, indicating an area for potential attainment gains. MM described the limitations and value of the Insight system and how the data informed strategic and operational planning.
The parent council agreed that the overall picture was very positive, and noted and commended the plans for further improvement.

Post Meeting Note: The tabled documents are at the end of the minute. Further details on Insight are available at http://insight-guides.scotxed.net/stepbystep.htm#homepage
5. Head Teacher’s Report

· Staffing: MM noted that there were no staff vacancies. There are plans to increase support for learning. Mrs Murray will be principal teacher for inclusion, with a focus on literacy and numeracy.
· Witches of Eastwick – This went very well and MM commended the staff and pupils who made this such a success.
· Professional learning for staff – All staff now have google classroom. Noting that 1:5 pupils have English as an additional language, MM described how this was one factor in shaping staff development.
· Vision and values: MM described how high performing schools typically have an aspirational vision and clear values that underpinned and strengthened a culture of aspiration and ambition. It was clear that AGS needed this. Staff, pupils have been considering various options. Conor O’Riordan described how pupils developed vision statements and values for each house. Following a series of votes, a preferred vision and values had been chosen and would be formally announced imminently. They would be used to underpin work in policy development (e.g. antibullying, behaviour) and would feature prominently in all aspects of school life. MM undertook to bring draft policies to a future meeting of the parent council for comment and discussion.
Action: M Murison

6. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer was not present and no report was tabled.
7. Feedback from Aberdeen Parent Council Forum on 14th November 2016
MD attended and provided the following feedback:

· The draft of the Aberdeen City Council Anti-knife/weapon strategy was discussed. It was created in partnership with the Northern Alliance and goes beyond the 16 recommendations which came out of the enquiry into the tragic incident at Cults Academy.  Councillor Nicoll confirmed that the draft had been approved at Committee so we should see a finalised version very soon. The main areas of the strategy include:

· Putting additional  curricular resources into schools

· A parental strand

· An online pledge which pupils will sign, promising not to carry knives.

· A community strand

· A pupil voice strand 

· School Meal Surveys. Primary and Secondary school meal surveys have been run, but there has been a low response rate for several potential factors. The ACPF requested that the surveys are re-run and better publicised. It is anticipated that this may happen in early 2017. In the meantime, parents and pupils are welcome to email feedback at any time to FacilitiesTeam@aberdeencity.gov.uk.

· Tony Rafferty spoke about a new booklet from Families Outside called My Diary. At any one time, 27,000 children will have a dad in prison.  My Diary aims to help children and young people come to terms with the fact that a member of their family is in prison.  Margaret secured 6 copies so each of our PTPS can have one.

8. Update from National Parent Forum for Scotland / Governance review
CO described latest development in the Scottish Government review of governance of schools.
The Scottish Government launched a consultation on how Scottish schools are governed i.e. run, in September 2016. The National Parent Forum for Scotland (NPFS) met with John Swinney, Deputy First Minister and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills in September and again in November to discuss the governance review.  John Swinney was very clear he is not starting with a predetermined answer to the issue of governance, but wanted to consult widely with education professionals and with parents.  The consultation is through both an online survey, which parents, parent councils, teachers etc. can fill out, and face-to-face meetings which are being held throughout Scotland (Aberdeen face-to-face being held November 24th).  The consultation closes on January 6th, 2017. The online survey is available at https://consult.scotland.gov.uk/empowering-schools/a-governance-review
The online questionnaire is not intuitive. A short explanatory document is available to explain the governance review at www.gov.scot/Resource/0050/00509546.pdf.  In addition, the NPFS advised they will pull together relevant information against each of the questions on the consultation survey to help explain what the questions are asking about, and issue to parents. CO undertook to circulate this once available.

Action:  C O’Riordan
In November John Swinney received NPFS feedback that the survey is difficult for parents to complete.  He responded that he was happy to receive feedback from parents if, instead of completing the online questions, they wanted to answer four questions i.e.
How do we want schools to run?

Where should influence lie?

What adds value to the learning experience?

What should parents do (within education)?

One clear principle of the governance review is to give Head Teachers more responsibility.  Concerns have been raised that this could potentially mean Head teachers turn into 'super-administrators' or 'accountants'.  John Swinney stated that was never his intent.  He wants Head Teachers to be the leading teacher in a school.

There are 32 local authorities in Scotland; each local authority is an Education Authority, with a duty to provide 'adequate and efficient' school education.  The governance review has been seen by some as potentially moving that responsibility to a regional structure, potentially removing accountability from locally elected councils to a non-elected regional body, adding another layer to the education system.  John Swinney replied that the intent was not to remove local authorities from education i.e. it was not an extra tier. For him the issue was the lack of collaboration between councils/schools to improve performance and close the attainment gap between disadvantaged and advantaged pupils. He noted that some councils had started to work together (e.g. Aberdeen City is part of Northern Alliance) on common issues in education.

There is concern that money may be diverted from council funding and re-directed to help disadvantaged schools, thus compromising successful schools.  John Swinney replied that the additional money that would be raised and targeted to socially disadvantaged children/schools would be ring-fenced and that central funding for local councils would continue using the same funding mechanism as today.  Consultation on funding for schools is planned for Spring 2017.

AN noted that a key overarching ambition of the review was to close the attainment gap across Scotland. MM stated that while this was positive, it was important to know how money going to be devolved. Without this clarity, it would be challenging to move forwards. AD agreed, stating that the AGS parent council, while being supportive of wider policy, needed to continue to press the case for sufficient resource to deliver and enhance the education for AGS pupils.
9. Feedback from Termly ACC Parent Meetings on 21st September and 17th November 2016
MD and CO reported on these meetings:

· September (MD) – The consultation on the expansion of childcare provision was discussed.  Parents were given the chance to feed in their preferences and highlight what they would like to see taken into consideration

· There was a presentation on the Aberdeen Children’s Service Plan 2017-20 as the council are consulting on it at present.  Parents were given the chance to work in groups to identify key themes and issues they felt the plan should address. These included healthy eating, affordable extracurricular activities, and mental health services.  This information is being fed into the consultation with feedback expected in early 2017.

· November (CO) – The “Developing, Consolidating and Secure” framework for reporting student progress is to be replaced with a new system, designed to provide more detailed information. A new set of benchmarks for S123. MM stated that full information would be provided before a change would be made.
10. AOCB

· None
11. Date of Next Meeting

The next Aberdeen Grammar PC meeting will be o Monday 30th January 2017 at 7.30pm in the school staff room. All welcome.
	The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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